
 
BARNSTABLE LICENSING AUTHORITY 

LICENSING HEARING MINUTES 
Town Hall Building, 367 Main Street, 2nd Floor Hearing Room, Hyannis, MA – 9:30 a.m. 

June 23, 2008 
 
A regular meeting of the Barnstable Licensing Authority was held on Monday, June 23, 
2008. Chairman Martin Hoxie called the meeting to order at 9:30 A.M.  He introduced 
Gene Burman, Vice Chairman; Paul Sullivan, Clerk; Thomas Geiler, Director of 
Regulatory Services and Licensing Agent, Lt. JoEllen Jason and Patrolman Steve 
Maher, Liaison Officers from the Barnstable Police Department, and Christine Ade, 
Recording Secretary. 
 
Requests: 
 
One Day All Alcohol License:  Application of Rebecca C. Richardson on behalf of 
Rotary Club of Osterville, P.O. Box 705, Osterville for a One Day All Alcohol License 
for its annual Bluefish-Striped Bass Fishing Tournament, to be held on July 19, 2008 
from 5 pm to 9 pm at Wianno Yacht Club, 101 Bridge Street, Osterville. 
 
Rebecca Richardson appeared for this application.   They are requesting a one day all 
alcohol license for the event.   There are two Rotarians that oversee the liquor service. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Rebecca C. Richardson on behalf of 
Rotary Club of Osterville, P.O. Box 705, Osterville for a One Day All Alcohol License 
for its annual Bluefish-Striped Bass Fishing Tournament, to be held on July 19, 2008 
from 5 pm to 9 pm at Wianno Yacht Club, 101 Bridge Street, Osterville. 
 
One Day All Alcohol License:  Application of D. Christian Liakos on behalf of 
Oysterville Yacht Club, P.O. Box 101, Osterville for a One Day All Alcohol License for 
a benefit for the Cam Neely Foundation for Cancer Cure, to be held on July 28, 2008 
from 6 pm to 11 pm at Oyster Harbors Marine Little Island Facilities, 182 Bridge Street, 
Osterville. 
 
James McGillen appeared for the Yacht Club and Mr. Liakos for the Cam Neely Cancer 
Care Fund.  They are awaiting their State Safety Certificate.  It is a large building.  They 
are not going to have cooking there – finger food only.  Off premises parking will be 
provided.  Entertainment will be in the building.  Bartending volunteer basis by local club 
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bartenders.  The invited are all of age. The Bone Marrow Center is now complete and 
opened.  They also help other local charities.   They do plan to have a 3 piece band and 
Mr. Hoxie advised we will include it in our motion. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of  D. Christian Liakos on behalf of 
Oysterville Yacht Club, P.O. Box 101, Osterville for a One Day All Alcohol License for 
a benefit for the Cam Neely Foundation for Cancer Cure, to be held on July 28, 2008 
from 6 pm to 11 pm at Oyster Harbors Marine Little Island Facilities, 182 Bridge Street, 
Osterville and live entertainment, all subject to approval of its State Safety Certificate. 
 
One Day Entertainment License:  Application of St. George Greek Orthodox Church, 
1130 Falmouth Road, Centerville, MA for a One Day Entertainment License for a 
Jimmy Buffet show by High Attitude for a fundraiser for local Hellenic charities, to be 
held on June 28, 2008 from 5 pm to 8 pm at the Cobb Astro Park at Barnstable High 
School, Hyannis, MA. 
 
The applicant did not appear at the hearing.  Mr. Geiler asked that the Board approve it 
– it is strictly entertainment. As it is prior to the next hearing.   Mr. Burman asked about 
setting a precedent.  Mr. Sullivan suggests hat in future we approve entertainment at 
the high school .  Mr. Geiler stated it des not set a precedent as they have a right to 
deny. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of St. George Greek Orthodox Church, 
1130 Falmouth Road, Centerville, MA for a One Day Entertainment License for a 
Jimmy Buffet show by High Attitude for a fundraiser for local Hellenic charities, to be 
held on June 28, 2008 from 5 pm to 8 pm at the Cobb Astro Park at Barnstable High 
School, Hyannis, MA. 
 
Hearings: 
 
New Annual All Alcohol Common Victualler License:  Application of Costa Galatas, 
d/b/a Pizza Market, 12 Thornton Drive, Hyannis, Costa Galantas, Manager for a New 
Annual All Alcohol Common Victualler License, the hours of operation to be 6:00 am to 
1 am. 
 
The applicant did not appear for the hearing. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to continue this hearing to 7/7/08. 
 
Alteration of Premises and Modification to Daily Live, Non-Live and Sunday 
Entertainment Licenses to 12:45 am from 12:30 am:   Application of Hyannis 
Property, LLC d/b/a British Beer Company, d/b/a 412 Main Street, Hyannis, Jacquelyn 
McCarthy, Manager, for an alteration of premises to increase occupancy after 10:00 
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p.m. from a total of 185 to a total of 287 and to modify the Daily Live, Non-Live and 
Sunday entertainment licenses to 12:45 a.m. from 12:30 a.m. 
 
Attorney David Lawler appeared for the British Beer Company to expand the 185 seats  
on its license to 287 occupancy with respect to certain hours of the evening.  He stated 
that they want to expand the occupancy after 10 pm to allow the additional people to 
enter the premises.  He met with Tom Perry in Building and a Fire Dept. Deputy 
regarding table storage and appropriate exit routes in case of fire.  He stated the Board 
of Health is not affected, as it does not deal with seating.  The central area of 58 seats 
will be removed at 9 – 9:30 with last serving in that area at 8 pm.  They will in no way 
interfere with the people eating in that area, or force them to hurry, as they will advise 
them at 8 pm that is the last seating.  The chairs and tables will be placed outside in an 
area marked on the plan.  Pizza will still be served later on; but the intent is for evening 
hour business to be larger.  From a safety standpoint they have addressed the exit 
areas.  He stated that Mr. Geiler also expressed concern about the transition period , 
which Attorney Lawler stated allows a down time to make the switch.  The postings 
would have to specify capacity prior to and after 10 pm.  That is a 2 hour window.   
 
Mr. Hoxie stated they are removing 58 seats and at 10 pm the increase will be 102.  Mr. 
Hoxie asked where those people will sit?  Attorney Lawler stated it is a railed area and 
the people will be then standing, not sitting.  The food will be at the tables on the 
perimeter.  He stated it is a pub, and popular for the 21-30 age group.   From a 
business standpoint it is more entertainment, less eating as the night goes on.  It is well 
thought out – the 2 hours should be ample for the transition.  And there is a specific 
time where the number will change.  Enforcement at 9:50 would be different than 10:10.  
The entertainment will start at 10 pm.  
 
Mr. Hoxie asked how long a line will form prior to 10 trying to get in for that 
entertainment?  Attorney Lawler stated most people will not just arrive at 10, they will 
start coming in later or earlier.  He does not anticipate any mad rush at 10.  In reality it 
may decrease lines on Main Street.  Mr. Hoxie asked if the change to a nightclub at 10 
would interfere with the people eating there and turn it strictly into a nightclub?   
 
Attorney Lawler stated there will still be substantial seating and it should not affect 
anyone adversely.  He stated that as the night goes on, ANY establishment’s character 
changes the later it gets.  Attorney Lawler does not think the change turns it into a 
nightclub.   
 
Mr. Burman asked where the entertainment is going to be?  The Manager, Jacquelyn 
McCarthy, stated it is in the corner where it has always been.    
 
Mr. Burman questioned the food service later; there will be pizza like always and it can 
be eaten at the tables on the perimeter.  Mr. Burman also asked about getting all the 
people standing in the middle out in an emergency.   
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Attorney Lawler stated that specific issue did not come up, but the Building 
Commissioner and Fire officials did not find a problem with it.  The architect stamped it 
as complying with all building codes.   
 
Mr. Burman thought there was a wall in front; Attorney Lawler said that in an emergency 
they could also duck under the rail and there is an extra wide door.  Mr. Burman then 
asked the Manager how they will handle drink orders?  Jacquelyn McCarthy advised 
they have cocktail waitresses who will be passing out the drinks.  She stated they have 
had the area cleared later in the evening for some years anyways.  There are 3 
bartenders, 3 servers.  The service area is on either side of the bar.  Some of the bar 
stools are removed at that time also.   Attorney Lawler stated this is a substantial space 
– the number still meets the fire code number for safety.   The numbers are 133 seats 
and 160 standing after 10.   
 
Paul Sullivan asked about the last serving in the “corral area.”  Attorney Lawler said 
they will have little signs about last seating at 8 or placards on the tables and the maitre 
‘d would advise them as well.  They will do whatever the Board thinks necessary.  Mr. 
Sullivan asked if the people seated there would be told they had to get up from the table 
at a certain time – i.e. 9:45.   
 
Jacquelyn stated they have always taken the chairs and tables out around 8 or after – it 
has never been an issue as these are the young people sitting there anyways.   
 
Mr. Sullivan asked about the storage as well – Attorney Lawler stated it is in the back.  
There is one spot a table is put into a corner.  A couple tables are put outside for the 
doormen to use.  They use covers now but in future may install a roof and run a 
sprinkler line out there.  Attorney Lawler stated this is ongoing with smaller numbers.  
There has been no problem with the transition period.   It would be reasonable to state 
the tables and chairs in the area will be removed at 9:45.    It is already working with the 
lower numbers and since they have the space it seems prudent to utilize it.  He stated 
the British Beer Company record is very good and they have multiple successful 
operations.   
 
Mr. Hoxie asked Officer Maher if he saw a problem with the extra 102 people?  Officer 
Maher stated the band does take up quite a bit of space.  He also asked if they will be 
beefing up their security?  He also questions the total number of people – if it is too 
crowded there might be a problem of the police getting in if they were needed.   
 
Mr. Geiler had a couple comments – he is surprised to hear they are already doing it; 
they are NOT abiding by the rules and regulations as they stated they have been 
removing tables and chairs and have not come to us for the required permission first.  
The plans we have on file are what was supposed to be taking place along with the 
Building Dept. formula for capacity number.   The original application and plan is 
supposed to be carried forward, NOT changed later on at a whim.  He then stated it 
should be determined by the Board if it is an appropriate use, if changes may affect the 
atmosphere, etc. and that it would be helpful to address why this would be beneficial to 
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the neighborhood.  He said that the Board has to look at how this changes their original 
decision.  Mr. Geiler stated it is not illegal, but what is the impact on the original license?  
This is a hybrid situation and he sees there will be people looking at this and wanting to 
follow in these footsteps.  He finds it important to deal with this prudently.   
 
Attorney Lawler stated this is necessary as there are many people who want to come 
into the BBC at 10 or after and cannot as there is not enough capacity the way it is now 
set up.  That is why they are requesting it.  The building is large enough and the pub 
atmosphere is different than a nightclub.  With respect to the dance floor issue Officer 
Maher brought up – the band takes up 10%.  They would be comfortable with a 
compromise of subtracting that percentage of standees – and Attorney Lawler stated 
they would agree to that lower number which would still provide an adequate increase 
for their business plan.  He then asked for approval with the modified numbers and 
restrictions on signage and placecards, etc.   Lt. Jason stated she is stuck with the 
statement about the older crowd in their 20’s!  She said they have represented it being 
a large building; it is crowded now.  Where can they set down their drinks?  The police 
department concern is an overall need.  The improvements are new restaurants 
opening.  There are 22 restaurants with over 1,000 people.  They all dump out at 1 am 
and there are only 4 officers.  There are no cabs.  It has been a problem already for the 
past few years.  Safety also is a concern.    
 
Attorney Lawler stated there IS a need; there have been lines and this would eliminate 
some of that.   
 
Officer Maher asked again about the staff being increased to accommodate these extra 
people?  Attorney Lawler stated they will be increasing staff – they need at least 3-4 
more for security.  The increase in staff will decrease the standee count.    
 
Eric Hubler, Hyannis Fire Dept., stated that by definition they are changing to a 
nightclub or they could not increase the standees.  He stated there was no mention of 
the band and dance floor.  Lt. Hubler also asked about rainy and snowy nights moving 
the furniture, etc.    
 
Cynthia Cole came forward in support of the BBC stating they run a very good 
operation.  She would like to discuss the concerns Licensing and the Police Department 
have about more applications for bigger crowds to come up with a solution to help the 
Police Department. 
 
Attorney Lawler stated their second request is to expand the entertainment to 12:45.    
 
Mr. Burman said he is very concerned, as he does not see a public need to increase 
capacity by 50%.   
 
Mr. Hoxie stated they did mention decrease in the lines for getting in.  
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Mr. Sullivan said that he has noticed they get a good crowd – but is listening to the 
Police Department stating the increase may be very difficult.  Mr. Sullivan asked what 
reduced total figure they propose?  He is also worried about setting a precedent here.   
 
Mr. Geiler stated that we all have to look at the constraints within the state laws.  For all 
his years with the Board, they are very in tune to the needs of the business community.   
The outside dining for example has proven to be a success.  There are only 4 classes of 
liquor licenses – restaurant, night club, tavern, hotel.  You have to fit into one of those.  
If you are looking to add a new class; you should go to the legislature.  There is no 
license to change from one to the other; in his experience if it happens, the restaurant 
customers disappear.  It then becomes strictly a nightclub.  What happens to someone 
who were to come in to eat and there were no tables?  Are they then denied?  Some of 
the issues raised are controlled by the State; Licensing cannot reduce capacity because 
of problems in the area.  We also have to look to the future as to what may happen if 
the restaurant changes hands and the new capacity goes with the license.   
 
Mr. Hoxie brought up the establishment at Main and Sea Street with a large number of 
standees.  That place was a huge problem and the Board stated afterwards that it 
would take a long hard look at places with too may standees in the future.  Mr. Geiler 
stated this place was in operation in the 70’s and 80’s.  This place changed over the 
years.  He then reiterated that the original plans approved need to be adhered to – if the 
premises are not being enlarged, it should not change character.   
 
Mr. Hoxie stated he is opposed to this.  He would move to change the hours though. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve increase of entertainment hours to 12:45 from 12:30 
am. 
 
A second motion was duly made by Mr. Burman to approve the application of Hyannis 
Property, LLC d/b/a British Beer Company, d/b/a 412 Main Street, Hyannis, Jacquelyn 
McCarthy, Manager, for an alteration of premises to increase occupancy after 10:00 
p.m. from a total of 185 to a total of 287.  Mr. Sullivan seconded the motion.  All three 
commissioners opposed the motion. 
 
New Annual Common Victualler License:  Application of The Coffee Table Café, LLC 
d/b/a Coffee Table Cafe, 230 Ocean Street,  Unit A, Hyannis, MA, Peter Scalata, 
Manager, for a New Common Victualer License, the hours of operation to be 6 am to 
10:30 pm.   
 
The applicant did not appear.  A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded 
by Paul Sullivan and a unanimous vote taken to continue this application to 7/7/08. 
 
New Common Victualler License:  Application of Nirvana Coffee Co., Inc. d/b/a 
Nirvana Coffee Company, 3206 Main Street, Barnstable, David Lancaster, Manager, 
hours of operation to be 6 am to 4:30 pm. 
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At the request of the applicant’s attorney, a motion was duly made by Gene Burman 
and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a unanimous vote taken to continue this hearing 
indefinitely. 
  
New Junk Dealer License:  Application of Tim Ferreira, d/b/a Mid Cape Metal 
Recycling, 31 Thornton Drive, Hyannis, Tim Ferreira, Manager for a New Junk 
Dealer’s License, hours of operation to be 7 am to 4 pm. 
 
Attorney Connors appeared for this application; he stated the hours really are 7 to 5 pm.  
He stated they have now prepared a business plan which he distributed.  Mr. Burman 
asked if the lawsuit (appeal) with Superior Court is still pending?  Mr. Geiler stated it is 
still pending. 
 
Also, Mr. Geiler stated the Town requires an applicant to be current in obligations; the 
applicant requested a transcript of the hearing held some time ago which is the basis of 
this appeal – and the invoice has not been paid despite 2 reminder letters.   
 
Mr. Geiler indicated that we should probably continue this matter to the next hearing on 
July 7th so we can discuss current litigation with Attorney Houghton.    
 
Mr. Hoxie asked Attorney Connors if perhaps they would withdraw their appeal at 
Superior Court so these matters could go forward.   
 
Mr. Burman asked if Mr. Ferreira is operating without a current junk dealer license.  Mr. 
Geiler stated that he is not operating from the place that is licensed.  Mr. Ferreira stated 
he is operating from “place to place” as he is entitled to do by law while this matter is 
being continued.   
 
Mr. Hoxie stated that we will discuss this with Attorney Houghton. 
 
Mr. Hoxie stated that this hearing will be continued to 7/7/08. 
 
New Common Victualler License:   Application of Cape Cod Chocolatier, Inc., 1600 
Falmouth Road, Centerville, MA, Robert J. Cronin, Manager, for a New Common 
Victualer License, the hours of operation to be 7 am to 10 pm.   
 
Mr. Cronin stated that they are looking at the old Casual Gourmet location.  They 
believe in excess of 50% of their business comes from the Centerville area, thus this 
new location.  They do a lot of charity work.  They propose to set up as a kitchen, make 
the candy (moving from West Yarmouth) and in the summer offer ice cream and 
gourmet coffee.   
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Cape Cod Chocolatier, Inc., 1600 
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Falmouth Road, Centerville, MA, Robert J. Cronin, Manager, for a New Common 
Victualer License, the hours of operation to be 7 am to 10 pm.   
 
Modification to Daily Live, and Sunday Entertainment License closing times to 
12:45 am from 12:30 am:   Application of Roobar, LLC, d/b/a Roobar City Bistro, 586 
Main Street, Hyannis, Narinder Thind, Manager, for Modification to its Daily Live and 
Sunday Entertainment License times to 12:45 am from 12:30 am. 
 
David Sampson appeared for this application.  It is merely a change to increase the 
entertainment hour to 12:45 am. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Roobar, LLC, d/b/a Roobar City 
Bistro, 586 Main Street, Hyannis, Narinder Thind, Manager, for Modification to its 
Daily Live and Sunday Entertainment License times to 12:45 am from 12:30 am. 
 
New Officer and Director:  Application of Rumpy’s Beef and Reef, Inc., d/b/a The 
Dockside, 110 School Street, Hyannis, Paul Skudris, Manager for a Change of Officers 
and Directors on the All Alcohol Common Victualler License to add Jonathan M. 
Tyler as Vice President and Director of the corporation. 
 
Jonathan Tyler came forward with Colleen Campbell.  They advised the Board that they 
are merely adding Mr. Tyler as an Officer and Director to the License. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Rumpy’s Beef and Reef, Inc., d/b/a 
The Dockside, 110 School Street, Hyannis, Paul Skudris, Manager for a Change of 
Officers and Directors on the All Alcohol Common Victualler License to add 
Jonathan M. Tyler as Vice President and Director of the corporation. 
 
New Annual All Alcohol License, Daily Live and Sunday Entertainment Licenses:  
Application of Tommy Doyles Hyannis, LLC, d/b/a Tommy Doyles Irish Pub & 
Restaurant, 334 Main Street, Hyannis, Matthew Vazquez, Manager, for a New Annual 
All Alcohol Common Victualler License, the hours of operation to be 8:00 am to 1:00 
am with proposed indoor seating for 325 and an outdoor terrace seating 56; total 
seating 381, and a Daily Live and Sunday Entertainment License, the hours of 
entertainment to be 9 pm to 12:45 am each day. 
 
Mr. Burman recused himself from the hearing as he has a conflict of interest.. 
 
Attorney Theodore Schilling came forward with the applicants for this new restaurant.  
Alan O’Sullivan, Peter Woodman (owners) and Manager, Matthew Vazquez.  Mr. 
Vazquez is from Hyannis and has worked here for some years.  Mr. O’Sullivan is from 
Mashpee.  It will be a full restaurant menu with food until closing.  They will have proper 
security.   
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Mr. Hoxie asked how the total of 325 is broken down by room.  Mr. Geiler stated it has 
been approved by the Building Commissioner room by room (on the “Seating Plan”).  
Mr. Hoxie asked about the entertainment.  Attorney Schilling advised it will have three 
stage areas – 2 small and one large, already established in there. Most will be 
unamplified.  The large stage amplification is controlled by management, not the 
entertainers.    
 
Peter Woodman stated they hope to have acoustic music especially Irish music at 
brunch times and late evening 10:30 – 11 use the main stage.   Daytime very much Irish 
music.  Mr. Woodman will be in Cambridge and here on occasion as he has 23 other 
establishments in Cambridge.  Mr. Vazquez will be the Manager on the Liquor License 
and Mr. O’Sullivan will be here a lot too.  They will send dowen other employees after 
their in-house training is completed in Boston. The places in Cambridge have been 
open for years – at Harvard Square, they serve a lighter menu as the night gets later.  
Food will be served until closing time. 
 
Mr. Boy commented the place is a continuation of the previous type. 
 
Officer Maher asked about the stage locations – he did not have a copy of that.  Will it 
be different entertainment on each one at the same time?  The answer was not usually.  
The focus at night is the main stage. Will there be any music outside on the patio?  NO.  
No outside speakers either. Will there be food service outside on the patio?  Yes, there 
will.  What happens if it is full outside and inside and it starts to rain? We should be so 
lucky, right?   Officer Maher asked about security too – a doorman for every 25 people 
seems to work for them at their other locations.  They are being trained in Boston and 
bringing some senior security people down here for opening,  Officer Maher asked 
about the experience of the Manager  here  
 
Officer Maher invited the new people to their presentation coming up on Wednesday 10 
am at the BPD.  The Manager will attend.  They plan on opening as soon as the ABCC 
approval is received.   They also have 2 Serv Safe employees and TIPS training.  
 
Mr. Geiler asked about parking for Kenmore and Harvard Square facilities.  Parking out 
back in a garage at Kenmore – a complex out the back with 1500 spaces and Harvard 
Square is difficult.  The whole street has been pedestrianized.  At Hyannis, Mr. Geiler 
stated that there is public parking here which is being shared.  Also, he asked about 
their estimate of alcohol percentage and food percentage which they stated is probably 
60% food, 40% alcohol.  Mr. Woodman stated that the food is key for them.  Mr. Hoxie 
asked which will be the main entrance?  Both will be open in summer but the Main 
Street one is the main entrance.  There will also be parking behind the patio fencing.   
 
Mr. Sullivan asked how many are out back?  They stated 10-15 cars.   
 
Cynthia Cole came forward welcoming all the new businessmen – she has had many 
inquiries about when the Irish pub was opening.  She said hopes they are NOT running 
the restaurant like the former one at all, disagreeing with Mr. Boy’s earlier comment.  



 10

The hail the new people and asked that they NOT run it like the other one.  She also 
invited them to introduce themselves to Mr. Barreiro after the meeting, who is their 
neighbor.  
 
Attorney Schilling stated the Federated Church is nearby.  The Father has been to the 
facility and met with Alan to relieve any worries he might have had about the premises.   
 
Mr. Boy amended his comments, stating he meant the old Mayflower restaurant which 
used to be there and not the previous owner.   
 
Eric Hubler came forward from the Fire Dept.; he asked that the new people maintain 
the audio in the event of a fire alarm.   The building is totally sprinkled.   The stages do 
not affect the occupancy – it goes down about 20.  The main stage is a seating area.  
They have 4-5 plans all signed off.  Officer Maher stated there are 2 plans – we need 
one number for the total capacity.   Mr. Geiler stated both plans are approved – the 
difference is slight.  When the tables and chairs are removed it becomes a dance floor.  
It is a 6 seat difference.  The TOTAL is 325. 
 
A motion was duly made by Paul Sullivan and seconded by Richard Boy and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Tommy Doyles Hyannis, LLC, d/b/a 
Tommy Doyles Irish Pub & Restaurant, 334 Main Street, Hyannis, Matthew Vazquez, 
Manager, for a New Annual All Alcohol Common Victualler License, the hours of 
operation to be 8:00 am to 1:00 am with an outdoor terrace seating 56; total capacity 
325, and for a Daily Live and Sunday Entertainment License, the hours of 
entertainment to be 9 pm to 12:45 am each day. 
 
Mr. Geiler stated that Barnstable maintains a set of regulations – it is very important that 
the staff review them.  They need to know exactly what is expected of them here in 
Barnstable.  He welcomes them here and asked them to work with us. 
 
Alteration of Premises:  Application of Berto & Al, Inc., d/b/a Alberto’s Ristorante, 360 
Main Street, Hyannis, Felisberto Barreiro, Manager, to alter the premises description 
to: 360 Main Street, Hyannis, Mass.  Masonry and wood building with one 
entrance and exit on Main Street, two entrances and exits on the side of 
the building and two exits to the rear of the building.  Seven rooms, tables 
and chairs seating 250.  One bar with seating for eight.  Kitchen area of 
2,300 sq. ft.  with an optional, removable dance f loor 12x15 ft. for private 
functions.  Basement storage area of 6,000 sq. ft.   Outside serving area 
for 30 on Main Street and 32 to the side of the building, North Street 
parking lot. 
  
Mr. Barreiro came forward to ask permission to do the alterations to the 
building to add the extra patio with 32 seats.  It  is enclosed.  The outside 
dining is very successful out front.   
 
Cynthia Cole spoke in favor of the application.   
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Off icer Maher asked how long they wil l  serve out there?  Mr. Barreiro 
stated around 11.  Outside there wil l  be some quiet piped music.  There 
wil l  be an extra hostess and waitperson.   
 
Mr. Burman asked about outside speakers…Mr. Barreiro stated it is the 
same music piped to the front.  You can walk by and not even know it is 
there.  Schooner’s has it  out back as well.  Lt. Jason made a comment 
that Alberto’s is one of the f irst to have outside seating and he has 
always been very cooperative. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Berto & Al, Inc., d/b/a Alberto’s 
Ristorante, 360 Main Street, Hyannis, Felisberto Barreiro, Manager, to alter the 
premises description to: 360 Main Street, Hyannis, Mass.  Masonry and 
wood building with one entrance and exit  on Main Street, two entrances 
and exits on the side of the building and two exits to the rear of the 
building.  Seven rooms, tables and chairs seating 250.  One bar with 
seating for eight.  Kitchen area of 2,300 sq. ft.  with an optional, 
removable dance f loor 12x15 ft. for private functions.  Basement storage 
area of 6,000 sq. ft.   Outside serving area for 30 on Main Street and 32 to 
the side of the building, North Street parking lot. 
 
Renewals: 
 
Junk Dealers: 
 
Mid Cape Metal Recycling – 30D Thornton Drive 
 
This hearing was continued to 7/7/08. 
 
Other Business: 
 
Lt. Jason reminded all Licensees of the upcoming meeting on 6/25/07 at 10 am at the 
Police Station for all licensees (this is the second of two). 
 
Vote to release Executive Session Minutes of 5/5/08 regarding Cape Cod Inn 
suspension.   
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to release the Minutes of the Executive Session held on 5/5/08 
regarding Cape Cod Inn. 
 
Adjourned at 11:35 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 



 12

 
 
 
___________________________________ ________________________________ 
Christine P. Ade, Recorder    Paul Sullivan, Clerk 
Town of Barnstable Licensing Authority  Town of Barnstable Licensing Authority
  
 
 
 


